
Page 1 of 1 
 

 Public Advisory 
 

U.S. Army Garrison Pōhakuloa Public Affairs Office 
(808) 824-1474 | usarmy.pta.id-pacific.mbx.pta-pao@army.mil 

 
 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE               November 10, 2023 
 
 

SMALL FIRE AT PŌHAKULOA TRAINING AREA 
 
 
A fire was started early this morning in Training Area 15 and smoke is visible from DKI 
Highway. The size is estimated to be less than 100 acres and is contained by roads. The 
area does not contain much fuel and is inaccessible currently, but firefighters are on scene to 
continue monitoring  the situation. 
 
All military training is halted, and service members evacuated from area. No structural 
damages nor injuries reported at this time. Aircrafts from the 25th Infantry Division is enroute 
from Oahu as precautionary measure. 
 
 
 

###  
 

U.S. Army Garrison Pōhakuloa is a quality joint/combined arms facility supporting the U.S. Army Pacific training 
strategy while maintaining an enduring partnership with the local Hawaiian community. The installation provides 

logistics, public works, and airfield support, with commitment to the environmental and cultural stewardship 
responsibility. Learn more at: https://home.army.mil/pohakuloa/ 
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